Minister for Higher Education, Further Education, Youth Employment and Training

Jamie Hepburn MSP



T: 0300 244 4000 E: scottish.ministers@gov.scot

Sue Webber MSP Convener Education, Children and Young People Committee

7 March 2023

Dear Convener

I wrote to you previously when *Careers by Design: Report of the Careers Review Programme Board* was published in February 2022. The Careers by Design Report covers a range of areas in response to Sandy Begbie's recommendation but also builds upon Scotland's *Careers Strategy: Moving Forward*.

After publication last year, I agreed I was happy for the Programme Board to continue to work on early priorities and for Grahame to stay on as Chair to finalise the implementation phase of the Review. Similarly, Grahame will continue to work on an interim basis until July 2023 which will enable him to establish the Careers by Design Collaborative before a new Chair is appointed.

I hope this update to the Committee is helpful.

I am also writing in similar terms to the Convenor of Economy and Fair Work Committee.

JAMIE HEPBURN



